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AGENDA 
 

PART I 
ITEM SUBJECT PAGE 

NO 
 

1.   APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
 
To receive any apologies for absence. 

  

- 
 

2.   DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 
To receive any declarations of interest. 

  

5 - 6 
 

3.   MINUTES 
 
To confirm the minutes of the meeting held on 8th July 2021. 

  

7 - 12 
 

4.   THAMES VALLEY POLICE UPDATE 
 
To receive an update from Thames Valley Police on crime around 
Maidenhead. 

  

Verbal 
Report 

 

5.   WARDENS UPDATE 
 
To hear an update on the work of community wardens around the town 
centre. 

  

Verbal 
Report 

 

6.   PARKING UPDATE 
 
To receive an update on parking in Maidenhead. 

  

Verbal 
Report 

 

7.   MAIDENHEAD TOWN UPDATE 
 
To receive an update on various items of interest in Maidenhead. 

  

13 - 18 
 

8.   PLANNING UPDATE 
 
To receive an update on the progression of the Borough Local Plan. 

  

Verbal 
Report 

 

9.   ITEM SUGGESTIONS FOR FUTURE FORUMS 
 
The Forum is invited to make suggestions for future meetings. 

  

- 
 

10.   DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS 
 
All future meetings to be held on the following dates (at 6.15pm): 
 

 Thursday 11th November 2021 

 Tuesday 11th January 2022 

 Thursday 17th March 2022 

 Thursday 12th May 2022 

  

- 
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MEMBERS’ GUIDE TO DECLARING INTERESTS IN MEETINGS  

 
Disclosure at Meetings 
 
If a Member has not disclosed an interest in their Register of Interests, they must make the declaration of 
interest at the beginning of the meeting, or as soon as they are aware that they have a DPI or Prejudicial 
Interest. If a Member has already disclosed the interest in their Register of Interests they are still required to 
disclose this in the meeting if it relates to the matter being discussed.   
 
A member with a DPI or Prejudicial Interest may make representations at the start of the item but must not 
take part in the discussion or vote at a meeting. The speaking time allocated for Members to make 
representations is at the discretion of the Chairman of the meeting.  In order to avoid any accusations of taking 
part in the discussion or vote, after speaking, Members should move away from the panel table to a public area 
or, if they wish, leave the room.  If the interest declared has not been entered on to a Members’ Register of 
Interests, they must notify the Monitoring Officer in writing within the next 28 days following the meeting.  

 
Disclosable Pecuniary Interests (DPIs) (relating to the Member or their partner) include: 
 

 Any employment, office, trade, profession or vocation carried on for profit or gain. 

 Any payment or provision of any other financial benefit made in respect of any expenses occurred in 
carrying out member duties or election expenses. 

 Any contract under which goods and services are to be provided/works to be executed which has not been 
fully discharged. 

 Any beneficial interest in land within the area of the relevant authority. 

 Any licence to occupy land in the area of the relevant authority for a month or longer. 

 Any tenancy where the landlord is the relevant authority, and the tenant is a body in which the relevant 
person has a beneficial interest. 

 Any beneficial interest in securities of a body where:  
a) that body has a piece of business or land in the area of the relevant authority, and  
b) either (i) the total nominal value of the securities exceeds £25,000 or one hundredth of the total issued 
share capital of that body or (ii) the total nominal value of the shares of any one class belonging to the 
relevant person exceeds one hundredth of the total issued share capital of that class. 

 
Any Member who is unsure if their interest falls within any of the above legal definitions should seek advice 
from the Monitoring Officer in advance of the meeting. 
 
A Member with a DPI should state in the meeting: ‘I declare a Disclosable Pecuniary Interest in item x 
because xxx. As soon as we come to that item, I will leave the room/ move to the public area for the 
entire duration of the discussion and not take part in the vote.’ 
 
Or, if making representations on the item: ‘I declare a Disclosable Pecuniary Interest in item x because xxx. 
As soon as we come to that item, I will make representations, then I will leave the room/ move to the 
public area for the entire duration of the discussion and not take part in the vote.’ 
 
Prejudicial Interests 
 
Any interest which a reasonable, fair minded and informed member of the public would reasonably believe is so 
significant that it harms or impairs the Member’s ability to judge the public interest in the item, i.e. a Member’s 
decision making is influenced by their interest so that they are not able to impartially consider relevant issues.   
 
A Member with a Prejudicial interest should state in the meeting: ‘I declare a Prejudicial Interest in item x 
because xxx. As soon as we come to that item, I will leave the room/ move to the public area for the 
entire duration of the discussion and not take part in the vote.’ 
 
Or, if making representations in the item: ‘I declare a Prejudicial Interest in item x because xxx. As soon as 
we come to that item, I will make representations, then I will leave the room/ move to the public area for 
the entire duration of the discussion and not take part in the vote.’ 
 
Personal interests 
 
Any other connection or association which a member of the public may reasonably think may influence a 
Member when making a decision on council matters.  
 

Members with a Personal Interest should state at the meeting: ‘I wish to declare a Personal Interest in item x 
because xxx’. As this is a Personal Interest only, I will take part in the discussion and vote on the 
matter. 5
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MAIDENHEAD TOWN FORUM 
 

THURSDAY, 8 JULY 2021 
 
PRESENT: Councillors David Coppinger (Chairman), Helen Taylor (Vice-Chairman), 
Gurpreet Bhangra, Ross McWilliams, Clive Baskerville, Chris Targowski, John Baldwin, 
Geoff Hill, Greg Jones, Gerry Clark and Gurch Singh 
 
Also in attendance: Councillor Catherine del Campo, Councillor Simon Bond, 
Councillor Andrew Johnson, Councillor Donna Stimson, Councillor Samantha Rayner, 
Councillor Amy Tisi, Catherine Griffiths (Thames Valley Police) and Jeff Pick (Thames 
Valley Police) 
 
Officers: Mark Beeley, David Cook, Christopher Wheeler, Jason Mills and Neil Walter 
 
 
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  
 
There were no apologies for absence received. 

 
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 
There were no declarations of interest received. 

 
MINUTES  
 
RESOLVED UNANIMOUSLY: That the minutes of the meeting held on 18th May 2021 
were approved. 

 
THAMES VALLEY POLICE UPDATE  
 
RESOLVED UNANIMOUSLY: That the order of agenda items was changed, so that 
Thames Valley Police Update would be considered first. 
 
Catherine Griffiths, Thames Valley Police, gave the Forum an update on recent crime in 
Maidenhead. In the last 31 days: 
 
Theft from cars & vans: 

 Car diver’s window smashed – 10 

 Vehicle entered by unknown means – 4 

 Index Plates stolen – 2 

 Theft while stopped at traffic lights – 1 
 
Theft of a motor vehicle: 

 Cars - 4 

 Audi A3, Land Rover Defender, Mazda 2S (found by owner – forgot where it was 
parked), Volvo S 40, VW Golf, Ford Focus. 

 Motor Bikes – 1 (Kowasaki 100 E8F motorbike) 

 Disability Scooter – 1 

 Vans – 2 (Peugeot Partner van, Ford Transit van) 

 Theft of Bicycles - 5 
 
Burglary – which included houses – sheds garages & outbuildings – businesses – building 
sites: 

 Burglary Dwelling – 3 
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 Attempted Burglary Dwelling – 2 

 Sheds Garages & outbuildings – 3 

 Businesses – 2 

 Building sites – 2 
 

 Assaults - 32 
 

 Public Order offences - 15  
 

 Racially aggravated offences – 7 
 

 
Catherine Griffiths confirmed that there had been no major issues relating to Euro 2020 in 
Maidenhead or Windsor. 
 
The Chairman asked what Catherine Griffith’s opinion was of the resident who painted the 
England flag on some roundabouts in Maidenhead. 
 
Catherine Griffiths said that she had no objection to that but would need to understand the 
context from a police perspective in case there was an issue. 
 
Jeff Pick explained that often missing cars were due to members of the public forgetting where 
they had parked. Burglaries were generally down on usual figures as it was harder for thieves 
to predict when residents would be home. Much of the car crime around Maidenhead was due 
to a few individuals who had now been arrested. 
 
Councillor Baldwin asked if any of the cycle thefts had occurred from the new lock up at the 
train station. 
 
Jeff Pick said that if a theft occurred on station property then it would fall under the 
responsibility of British Transport Police. Cycle thefts were hard to spot when they were in 
progress but having a number of locking devices made it easier to prevent. 
 
Councillor Bond said that the community speed watch scheme included members of the local 
community who were concerned about speeding. He had noted that the support for the 
scheme could end after 19th July but in Windsor the volunteers would continue to work in 
conjunction with the police. 
 
Catherine Griffiths said that she was not aware of an issue with the Maidenhead scheme but 
there were a number of volunteers who could assist the police on projects like speed watch. 
 
Jeff Pick explained that volunteers would not be used until the Covid situation was better. 
Communication messages would be sent out when volunteers would be able to join. 
 
Councillor Taylor said that video doorbells were useful in recording suspicious behaviour 
outside homes. She asked if the information was being sent to and used by the police. 
 
Jeff Pick said that there had been a lot of promotional work undertaken on the security 
benefits of video doorbells and the response had been fantastic. People had been sending in 
footage of suspicious activity which had been captured by video doorbells and this could be 
used to see which roads and times were a target for criminals. 
 
Councillor Singh asked how the number of crimes compared to previous months and where 
most crimes took place in the town. 
 
Catherine Griffiths said that there were different hot spots for different crimes and she would 
be happy to find the figures. 
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ACTION – Catherine Griffiths to send Councillor Singh figures relating to different 
crime spots around Maidenhead. 
 
Councillor Rayner joined the meeting. 
 
Councillor Bhangra thanked Catherine Griffiths and her team for all their hard work. He 
received the monthly newsletter from Mike Darrah and it was pleasing to see that crime was 
down overall. However, Councillor Bhangra had noticed that sexual offences had increased 
and asked if there was any reason for this. 
 
Catherine Griffiths said that she would take this away and find out if there was any reason 
linked to the number of offences that had recently occurred. 
 
ACTION – Catherine Griffiths to report back to Councillor Bhangra if there was an 
explanation for the increase in sexual offences over the past month. 
 
Councillor G Jones said that he had come across drug bags when out on walks. He asked 
how these should be sent to the police to deal with. 
 
Jeff Pick said that the neighbourhood teams could be emailed and they would be able to 
investigate. 
 
Councillor Baldwin said that he reported all drug related material to the police, they could take 
custodial action and also worked with local communities on things like resilience.  

 
TRAFFIC/ROADWORKS UPDATE  
 
Chris Wheeler, Highway Services Manager, gave an update on traffic and roadworks around 
the town. The work on the roundabouts was part of the housing enablement project, with three 
roundabouts now complete. Oldfield Road roundabout was now complete, with some small 
tweaks to the timing and flows needed. Additional signs were being implemented to help 
residents use the upgraded roundabouts and ensure that driver behaviour changed to match 
the new layout. On Braywick Road roundabout, traffic management would be looked at and 
work would take place across 16 weeks. A major project with city fibre would be taking place 
and small sections of works would be approved at any one time to minimise impact on traffic. 
The resurfacing programme would start in mid July 2021, with further details available in the 
Highways newsletter. The M4 would be having three full weekend closures in July, August and 
September. Chris Wheeler recommended that Members and residents visit the One.Network 
website which listed all roadworks that had been scheduled. 
 
Councillor Singh asked if the train station work had a completion date. He said that the work 
on Oldfield Road was looking good. 
 
Chris Wheeler said that the project was led on by a different department. Works were 
progressing but he would ask the relevant department if a date was confirmed for work to be 
completed.  
 
ACTION – Chris Wheeler to ask if a date for Maidenhead Train Station work to be 
completed had been confirmed and report back to Councillor Singh. 
 
Councillor Tisi joined the meeting. 

 
PARKING  
 
Neil Walter, Parking and Enforcement Manager, explained that due to the numerous 
redevelopment projects around the town centre, a number of on street parking bays had been 
removed. Disabled parking had been affected and work had been undertaken with the 
Disability and Inclusion Forum to relocate these bays to various other locations. Some of the 
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impact had been from Covid measures, for example wider pavements and cycle lanes, most 
of which was still in place. Decisions would be made on whether to make these schemes more 
long term. Car parks around the town centre were open like normal, with multi story car parks 
being particularly quiet. Surface level car parks and the site at the Landings had proven to be 
popular spots for residents and visitors to park when visiting the town centre. 
 
Linda Lesley, a local resident, said that there was hardly any on street short term parking left. 
Availability on West Street was very limited and residents might want to use short term bays to 
pick up things, for example Click and Collect services. However, residents would now need to 
pay for at least 1 hour of parking. This was not encouraging residents and visitors to shop in 
Maidenhead. 
 
Neil Walter said that there was no net loss of the time limited waiting bays. The bays that had 
been lost had been relocated elsewhere in the town, for example on Queen Street, King 
Street, St Ives Road, York Road and Bridge Street. There was no net loss on the overall 
number of bays available to residents. 
 
Councillor Taylor mentioned that there were half hour bays available at the bottom of the 
Nicholsons Shopping Centre. Neil Walter confirmed that there some available but they were 
not free. 
 
Councillor Baldwin questioned Neil Walters claim of there being no net loss of bays and asked 
if it really was net zero. Residents were saying that it was harder to park so he was surprised if 
this was true. 
 
Neil Walter explained that the loss of parking space due to the reallocation of the disabled 
bays had been repositioned elsewhere. This meant there was no net loss due to the disabled 
bays being moved. Residents generally preferred to park in surface car parks. Regeneration 
was the main cause for the lack of space. 
 
Councillor Singh said that bays in areas like Bridge Street were well used. Businesses on the 
road had put forward a proposal to change the stretch of road to one way to maximise parking 
and the permanent space available. 
 
Neil Walter said that he assumed existing bus routes would be the main issue. The Highways 
team would be able to review the feasibility of the proposal. 
 
Councillor Hill asked if the RBWM parking strategy was likely to change. Parking had been 
lost at the Town Hall, Grove Road car park would soon be going and the Landings site was 
only temporary. 
 
Neil Walter said that residents preferred surface level car parks. Regeneration did not include 
loss of the parking and Nicholsons Shopping Centre car park would soon be the main place 
for parking. 
 
Councillor Hill said it was important to consider other trades, for example plumbers and 
electricians, who also needed to park around the town. 
 
Neil Walter suggested it was worth discussing with the Cabinet Member for Parking, 
Councillor Cannon. 
 
Councillor Stimson said that due to the amount of regeneration going on around the town 
centre, residents needed to get used to parking in different places. Other car parks would still 
be close to shops and other businesses in the town centre. 
 
Linda Lesley said that she did not understand the logic, multi-story car parks were harder to 
access and more confusing to use. She had recently visited Marlow and found the parking 
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situation there to be a really pleasant experience. The parking situation in Maidenhead was 
discouraging people from visiting the town. 
 
Councillor Singh said that the car park on Reform Road was very quiet and asked if the 
council was able to let people use the car park.  
 
Neil Walter clarified that Councillor Singh was talking about the Clyde House car park, which 
was a council owned building. There was no reason why the public could not use the car park 
at the current time. 

 
COVID MEMORIAL PRESENTATION  
 
Councillor Johnson, Leader of the Council, introduced the item to the Forum. He said that 
there had been strong support for a memorial to all those residents lost to the pandemic. 
Councillor Stimson and Councillor Taylor had been pushing the project forward and it would 
be a fitting tribute to all those who had passed away. 
 
Jason Mills, Countryside Manager, explained that Councillor Stimson and Councillor Taylor 
had approached him with the idea of having somewhere for reflection. Oakley Green 
Cemetery was quickly identified as a suitable location, with the area containing a wildlife pond 
which had been installed some time ago. The pond was now overgrown and the pond lining 
had been compromised, so this was a good opportunity to reinstate the pond and create a 
memorial. The pond had to be completely redone, with a new liner put in. Jason Mills shared 
some photos of the older liner, the new liner and what the pond currently looked like. Officers 
would now need to wait to check that the lining was secure and let the water settle. The area 
surrounding the pond had been seeded with grass, while the area around the edge of the 
pond had been seeded with wildflower mix that would attract various insects. The next stage 
of the project was to put aquatic flowers in the pond. A sign would also be implemented so 
that people understood what purpose the area had and also to reinstate the bench at the site. 
 
Councillor Taylor thanked everyone that had helped with the project over the past year. A 
Facebook group had been set up called ‘RBWM Covid Memorial Volunteers Oakley Green’, 
where interested residents could help with the project. There were plans to plant a tree at the 
site too. 
 
Councillor Baldwin said that he might have some photos of the site in previous years, he 
would send them to Jason Mills if he could find them. 
 
Councillor Baskerville asked if it was known how many people in RBWM had died due to the 
pandemic. He asked if a memorial plague would be added to the site. 
 
358 people had died from Covid in RBWM. Councillor Stimson said that the team wanted to 
keep the site low key and be more of a natural memorial. Being out in the garden was good for 
wellbeing. The project was for residents so if there were things people wanted to see, 
Councillor Stimson encouraged them to get in contact. 
 
Councillor Taylor added that it was the purpose of the Facebook group, to allow residents to 
shape the project. 
 
Jeff Pick suggested that information on the project could be shared out as part of his alert 
messaging system. 
 
The Chairman passed on his thanks to Jason Mills and all those involved with the project. 

 
'JOINED UP THINKING' OF RBWM  
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Councillor Stimson briefly explained that RBWM was looking to join up much of its thinking so 
that there could be better collaboration across the council. The new Corporate Plan would look 
to address issues and how to deal with them in an effective way. 

 
ITEM SUGGESTIONS FOR FUTURE FORUMS  
 
Councillor Baldwin said that he would email the Chairman to discuss the future of the Hindu 
Society. If necessary it could come to a future meeting as an agenda item. 
 
Linda Lesley said that redevelopment, parking and traffic all needed to be consistent. The 
memorial pond was wonderful and an item at the previous Forum meeting on Maidenhead 
Waterway was also very interesting. Linda Lesley said that she would like to see an item on 
high rise flats that were being built in the town centre. 
 
Councillor Singh asked if there would be a big screen in Kidwells Park for the Euro 2020 final 
on Sunday. 
 
The Chairman said he would ask officers but short notice meant that it would be challenging to 
do. 
 
Councillor Hill said that he had been asking for a parking strategy in Maidenhead for a while. 
Developers did not have to provide parking and Councillor Hill felt that it was a disaster waiting 
to happen. It was important that the town had a parking strategy going forward. 
 
The Chairman said that it could be worth asking the Cabinet Member for Parking, Councillor 
Cannon, to attend a future meeting of the Forum. 
 
Councillor Baldwin said that he would liaise with Naomi Markham in the Waste Management 
Team regarding a little pick after the Euro 2020 final, if a big screen did happen in Kidwells 
Park. 

 
DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS  
 
The next meeting was scheduled to take place on Monday 6th September 2021, starting at 
6.15pm. 

 
 
The meeting, which began at 6.15 pm, finished at 7.40 pm 
 

CHAIRMAN………………………………. 
 

DATE……………………………….......... 
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Report to Maidenhead Town Forum 6 September 2021 
Produced by Steph James, Service Lead for Economic Growth 
 
This update includes information on footfall, vacancy rates, shop openings and closings, 
national facts and figures, regeneration news and all the local events taking place this month 
in Maidenhead.  
 
High Street Footfall  
 
Footfall in the town centre continues to recover as the UK unlocks however footfall is still 
down compared to pre-pandemic levels. Maidenhead’s weekday footfall was heavily reliant 
on lunchtime office workers which will account for some of the decline as the majority of 
offices in the town centre are not back to full occupation levels with many companies still 
encouraging home/ flexible working policies.  
 
The July monthly footfall report showed that footfall is up 16.7% compared to July last year (4 
July 2020 saw the easing of some restrictions and indoor hospitality opening for table 
service).  
 
Springboard have provided analysis of July 2021 figures to July 2019 figures to allow for a 
direct comparison with pre pandemic figures. The table below shows Maidenhead in context 
with the South East and the UK. This shows that footfall is still nearly 30% down compared to 
pre-pandemic levels but about the South East and UK performance.  
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Footfall – rolling 12 months is shown below: 
 

 
 
Town Centre Vacancy Rate 
 
Retail vacancy rates in Maidenhead are currently at 19% which is 53 empty units. This is an 
increase of 18 units compared to September 2019 however it should be noted that out of the 
additional 18: 
 

• 9 units on the pedestrianised High Street are currently being redeveloped to have 
retail on the ground floor and residential above.  

• 1 unit on the non-pedestrianised High Street (former Poundstretcher) is also currently 
under development for retail on the ground floor and flats above.  

• 5 units on King Street that are currently vacant are due to be demolished with the 
redevelopment of the shopping centre and are not currently available to let.  

• 2 units in the Nicholsons Shopping Centre (Dorothy Perkins and Topshop) are part of 
the Arcadia Group which went into administration with all stores closing nationally.  

• It should also be noted that some leases that have come to an end in the Nicholsons 
Centre will not be renewed and tenants have left due to the planned redevelopment 
of the centre approved earlier this year.  
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 The chart below shows the breakdown of retail in Maidenhead:  
 

 
 
New businesses opened in Maidenhead: 

• Seasonality on Queen Street – seasonal produce and dining  

• Filling Good – took a permanent unit on the High Street following a popup in the 
Nicholsons Shopping Centre 

• Le Marrons – artisan bakery in the Nicholsons Shopping Centre  
 
 
Regeneration update: 
 

• Work continues on the Shanlys Chapel Arches development with hoarding coming 
down on phase 3 shortly and tenants starting to move into new units.  

• The Countryside York Road development has residents now living in the first phase 
of the scheme next to the Town Hall.  

• The CPO process for the Landing site has completed and developers, Hub plan to be 
on site this summer.  

• The planning application for the Countryside St Cloud site (former Magnet Leisure 
Centre) has been submitted and will be determined later this year. 
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Car Park Usage in Maidenhead  
 
Car park usage in Maidenhead is increasing however is still significantly down on pre 
pandemic levels. This can partly be attributed to the lack of office workers in the town centre 
as the majority of weekday demand was from office workers and commuters.  
 
The surface level car parks at West Street, Grove Road and The Landing are recovering 
more quickly that the multi-storey car parks at Hines Meadow and Broadway reflecting that 
dwell time in the town centre is relatively short with the most popular tariff being a 1 hour 
stay.  
 
 

 
 
 
Enjoy Maidenhead social media usage: 
 
There has been a 2.1% increase in the number of followers on Twitter. The total number of 
followers is now 5945. 
 
There has been a 7.1% increase in ‘likes’ on the Enjoy Maidenhead Facebook Page and a 
17.6% increase in members of the Enjoy Maidenhead Group on Facebook. The total 
number of likes is 5850 and total group members is 5200.  
 

16



 
 

5 

 

 
Make Maidenhead social media usage: 
 
Make Maidenhead was introduced to replace Enjoy Maidenhead however due to the 
pandemic and the need to share messages with as wider audience as possible both 
channels were kept live.  
 
There has been a 24.8% increase in the number of followers on Twitter. The total number of 
followers is now 889. 
 
There has been a 11.4% increase in ‘likes’ on the Make Maidenhead Facebook Page. The 
total number of likes is 952.  
 
Make Maidenhead Instagram followers has increased by 71.8% since August 2020 with 1198 
followers.  

 
Upcoming events this quarter (September, October, November): 
 
With restrictions lifted and the successful vaccination the local events calendar is starting up 
again. Here are some of the upcoming events over the next few months in Maidenhead.  

 

• Norden Farm Community Kite Festival 5 September, Boyn Hill Park 

• Maidenhead Half Marathon 5 September 

• Maidenhead Town Show 11 September 

• Cookham and Maidenhead Arts Trail 11 & 12 September  

• Maidenhead Lions Club Duck Derby 19 September  

• Maidenhead Waterways Funday 25 September  

• Maidenhead Boundary Walk 3 October 

• Maidenhead Christmas Lights Switch on 27 November  
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